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   Exalted Rulers Message 
SUPPORT ELK ACTIVITIES! 

 We have a number of events which try to  
make it possible to carry on the various 
“Benevolent” phase of our club life.  The money 
realized from dinners, raffles and the like is spent in 
furthering youth, charitable, and Scholarship 
activities incumbent on us as Elks.  The members  of 
the committees serve without compensation and to 
often even without thanks.  Their pay is the 
knowledge of work well done.  Can we do less? 
 

BENEVOLENCE DEMANDS COOPERATION 
 .  

 

 Fraternally in elkdom,  Dave  
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E.R. Dave Sprague 
E.L.K. Mark Lavin 

E.L.K. Chet Saharceski 
E.L.K. Elsie Gilman 

Sec. Fred Ulrich PER 
Treas. Timothy Herzig 

Tiler Robert Mott PER,PDD 
Trustee 

1 yr. John Cariddi, chair. 
2.yr. Wes Clark PER, PDD 

3 yr. Dennis Moore 
4 yr. Francis Sirum 
5 yr. L.Kim Franks 

Esq. Sid Jensen PER 
Chaplain Gary Gadreault 

Inner Guard Neal Jennison 

Updated Email 
Addresses… please! 

We are making another effort to 
reduce the costs of mailing 
newsletters…please send your 
email address to Fred 
(elks1296@comcast.net) and he 
will add you to the master list. 
Thanks!!! (Also, please let him 
know if you are getting both 
“snail mail” and “email” 
newsletters. )  
Remember, that you can go to 
our website……………………….. 
www.greenfieldelks.org 

Upcoming Events 

 
 
Sept. 8 Lodge Meeting 
Sept. 13Mass Elks Regional 
Meeting Athol/Orange 
Sept. 18 Golf Tournament 
Sept. 20 Walk around the 
Lake Gardner Elks ENF Fund 
raiser. Bob Mott representing 
Greenfield Elks $5 sponsor 
Sept. 22 Lodge Meeting 
 

 
The “Chaplain” reports the 

following; 
         Charlie Unaitis Home 
      Alex Sirum Charlene Manor 

 
IN MEMORIUM 

 
ALEXANDER KACZENSKI LM 

1926 – 2015 
 

GARY STETSON  LM 
1945 - 2015 

mailto:elks1296@comcast.net


 Tip of the Antlers... 
 

A new “Accident Prevention Information page” has been added to this month 
bulletin.        “ An Important Notice Regarding the Service of Alcohol.”  
 It was requested that this information be read at the Lodge meeting,  however 
since little attendance  is the usual, this was the best way to have members 
review. 
 
 Thanks to F. Peter Clarke and Larry Dumas for the work they did on the 
Lodge roof. 
 
 Also “Thanks” to Junior PER Scott Greaves and ER David Sprague, and all 
the others that helped “Wing Night” be so successful.  (Rumor has it that 
burgers and dogs are coming up.) 
 
 “Thanks “ to Linda Gorey, PER for successful renewal of the $2000.00 
Beacon Grant which affords the Lodge to have two book fairs, November and 
May, promoting literacy in the community. 
 
FYI: 
 Friday fish fry, will be starting at the beginning of November. IF we can 
get some volunteers as several of our regulars, such as Kim Franks, have retired 
and are in process of moving out of state, so give this some consideration and 
perhaps YOU can volunteer once or twice a month.  The success of this depends 
on your participation.  With 475 members we should be able to serve. Perhaps 
each Officer can volunteer their service at least once a month if not more.  (Fred 
just did.) 



 

LODGE FLASHBACK….. 

April 1943 – ER Charles Herter announces dues will 
be $12.00. Following letters received from the boys 
in the service; A.R. Sandri, Courtney Ostrowski, & 
spat thanking the Lodge for cigarettes & writing 
paper. 
Sept. 1966 – Officer Henry burns is proposed for 
membership by Ernest Patnode & initiated Nov. 8 
by ER Theodore Terlega 
April 1969 – E.R. Lou Hahn noted new members 
Eugene Borkowski, Joseph Gagner & Michael 
Gexler. 
April 1969 – E.R. Robert Killay installed Charles E. 
Murdock- Jerome Kells proposed for membership 
February 1970 – French nigh announced by 
Chairman Larry Jubb & Paul Ritchotte. Hors 
D’Ouvres, French Wine, Pea Soup, Roast Beef Au Jus 
$3.75 ticket.  Special cigars after. 
April 1978 – E.R. Robert Williams  Jr. and Officers 
Wesley Clark, Charles Kestyn, Sal Rossi & Esquire 
John P. O’Connell installed 
January 2000  PER Harry Breite announces “Jewish 
night” Jan. 22 Nosh at 6pm, Jewish dinner 7pm, 
Matzoh Ball Soup, Stuffed Chicken breast, Baked 
Potato, Tzimmes, Lukshen Kugel  Dancing bobby C. 
$8.00 per person 
Dec. 2009 Special “Thanks” Ralph Cassidy- each 
Wednesday picks up friend Bill Duffy at Buckley gets 
him breakfast and stops in at the Lodge for 
socializing with card players. 
 

Mass. State Association 
Coming Events 

 
 
Sept. 5 
Fenton-Densmore Football Game 
Sept. 12 Hofrsehoe Tourn 
Fall River Elks 
Sept. 13 Regional Meet. 
Athol/Orange 
Sept. 15 Golf Tourn. Marlboro CC 
Sept. 19 Walk for ENF Area 2. 
Cape Cod Canal 
Sept 20 Walk for ENF Area 3 
Wakefield. Area 1 Gardner 
October 3 Fenton-Densmore 
Memorial Football Game 
Holy Cross-UAlbany 

Elks Visa Signature Card 
“Special Offer: Earn 5,000 bonus points after your first purchase.” 

Your Lodge earns $10 for each approved application. 
APPLICATION FORMS AVAILABLE AT LODGE 

 

LODGE DUES 2015-2016    DUE April 1, 2015     LOCKS CHANGE APRIL 15, 2015 
NAME______________________________________________ 
ADDRESS___________________________________________ 
  

Phone Number_______________________email_____________________ Bulletin    yes-no 
Are you a Veteran   Yes          No     Return with payment to: 
Regular Dues w/Grand Assessments $77.50   Greenfield Elks #1296 
Life Members w/Grand Assessments $47.50 ` 3 Church St 
         Greenfield, Ma 01301 



 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
9-1 Steve Bresciano 
9-2 Jake Macleay 
9-4 Wallace Hilliatrd, John Williams 
9-5 Corey Greene, George Hall, Roger Smith, 
 Bruce Zimmerman 
9-6 John Jenest 
9-7 Mike Duclos 
9-9 Nancy Beckwith, Mike Begos, Jim Price 
9-10 Ken O’Brian, Sharon Rawson 
9-12 Mike Cachat, Kathy Rowe-Clapp 
9-13 Martin Powers, Lenny Roberts, Bob 
Sunderland 
9-15 Bob Ferris, Steve Moriarty, Jon Widdison 
9-16 PER Jim Keegan 
9-17 Russ Bardwell, Isaac Mass 
9-18 James Baker 
9-19 Harry Ruddock, Barbara Griffiths 
9-20 Richard Thomas 
9-22 Doug Pratt, John Strakos 
9-24 Steve Gibowicz, Karen Shepherd 
9-25 Joe Easton 
9-26 Tom Bergeron, ELK Elsie Gilman 
9-27 Mary Ellen Furey, Ron Laczynski 
9-28 Trustee Fran Sirum, Jim Byrne 
9-29 Tom Rogers 
9-30 Bob Dash, Richard Laprore 
 
Stop in for a sip on us, and enjoy your friends 
 
 

 
SOAP BOX DERBY INFORMATION REQUEST 

 Phone Mik Muller 413-320-5336 
 Member Mik Muller is looking for a sponsor for 
the “Soapbox Derby” which used to be held in Montague 
for several years.  An organization that is willing to be 
the fiscal agent, and the administrator of the derby. 
MCTV was the owner for the first four years.  They took 
out the insurance, and set up the bank account  where 
all monies went into and came out of.  And they were 
the beneficiary.  If there was any profit, it went towards 
the station’s capitol  needs. 
 Mik contacted many organizations in Montague 
and that failed.  So now he is appealing to our members 
to see if there is sup[port for this venture. 
 What does it take?  At a minimum, we will need 
to set up a bank account, take out the insurance, and be 
the official organization associated with the event when 
meeting with the police, fire, parks and recreation and 
the select board. We would also need to build up a 
committee of about seven or eight people, each with 
active participation in building the event.  On the day of 
the event it will take about 40 volunteers. 
 He would definitely remain on the planning 
committee and would act as a consultant, though I do 
not really want to be director. I would actually like to 
race in it for once. 
 Although MCTV did not fully maximize all the 
potential income, we did learn many things over the first 
four years, and now know what it would  take to have 
the event generate several thousand dollars…  A full 
planning document from  homepage.  
http://MontagueSoapboxDerby.com 
 
 

 
District Deputy  “ Visitation Schedule 

 
Thursday September 17 6:30 dinner / 7:30 Meeting   Montague 
Tuesday September 22  6:30 Dinner / 7:30 Meeting   Greenfield 

Thursday October 1  6:30 dinner / 7:30 Meeting  Auburn-Webster 
Tuesday October 6  6:30 Dinner / 7:30 Meeting   Athol-Orange 

Tuesday October 20 6:30 dinner / 7:30 Meeting   Gardner 
Wednesday November 4 6:30 Dinner / 7:30 Meeting   Leominster-Fitchburg 

 
Saturday November 7 3:30 Cocktails / 5:00 Meeting / Dinner to follow 

Worcester homecoming 











KATHLEE� TOMAUS CATERI�G
Weddings, Showers, Birthday Parties and Banquets of any size.

Fran’s On A Roll
“Best Steamed Hot Dogs!”
at Visitors’ Center/RMV

Monday - Friday 11 am - 3 pm
Fran Sirum & Linda Gorey, Proprietors

RUGGERI’S BEVERAGE
& REDEMPTION CENTER

BEER - WINE - LIQUOR - KEGS
126 DEERFIELD STREET , GREENFIELD, MA
OWNER MICHAEL RUGGERI, PER

UCKLEY
HealthCare Center

95 Laurel Street, Greenfield, MA 01301
Ph: 413.774.3143 Fax: 413.774.3938

hllewelyn@buckleyhealthcare.com

BILL’S AUTO REPAIR SHOP
Expert Mechanical Service �� Authorized U-HAUL Dealer
381 High Street, Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 774-4753 Bus. or (413) 773-7587 Home
Bill Kilgour Owner

MOHAWK REAL ESTATE
and Property Management

�Sales  �Condominiums  �Apartments  �Rentals  �Commercial Leasing
50 Chapman Street, Greenfield, MA 01302

Brian Derry,Sales Agent & Construction Supervisor #045978
413-772-0076 x3  -  Cell 413-348-9906

email: bderry013@gmail.com

ISAAC J. MASS
Attorney at Law

278 Main Street, Suite 411
Greenfield, MA 01301

Phone: 413.774.0123 imass@isaacmass.com
Fax : 413.248.4424 www.isaacmass.com

ROBERTS BROTHERS LUMBER
1450 SPRUCE CORNER RD. ASHFIELD, MA 01330

(413) 628-3333
SEASONED FIREWOOD BARK MULCH

Locust Press Inc. 
For all your printing and copying needs.

Newsletters - Business Cards - Letterheads - Envelopes
Black & Color Copies - Rubber Stamps - Banners & More
736 Greenfield Road, Rt. 5 & 10, Deerfield, MA 01342

413-774-4785

Scott’s BarberShop
372 Federal Street,  Greenfield, MA 01301
Hours: Tues. & Wednesday 9:00 - 5:00

Thurs.& Friday 9:00 - 6:00
Saturday  8:30 - 3:00

1-413-775-3714

RICHARD D. SMITH, Inc.
DISTRIBUTORS OF PAPER AND OFFICE PRODUCTS,

FOOD SERVICE & JANITORIAL SUPPLIES AND EQUIPMENT
Walter “BUTCH” Tompkins

President
121

1

/2 Wells Street TEL: 413-772-0161
P.O. Box 1476  1-800-462-2730
Greenfield, MA 01302 FAX: 413-774-6550

SUPPORT YOUR LODGE & ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 
OR SEND A MESSAGE TO YOUR FELLOW ELK MEMBERS 

RATE IS  $75.  FFOORR  1122  MMOONNTTHHSS.. CALL FRED 413-774-4909

Bryan G. Hobbs
Remodeling Contractor

Blown Cellulose Insulation ��Airsealing �� Energy Audits
Replacement Doors & Windows �� Spray Foam Insulation

346 Conway St., Greenfield, MA 01301
Email: bryanhobbsremodeling@gmail.com

Home/Office 413-775-9006 �� Fax 413-775-9225

WPV VENTURES, INC.
D/B/A HARPER’S STORE

WILLIAM VALVO JR.
PRESIDENT

404 COLRAIN ROAD,  GREENFIELD, MA 01301
413-774-6300    CELL: 413-522-0720

VBILL@COMCAST.NET

  (413)829-1103    

Solar Energy Systems 

Erving, MA 

 Design & Installation  

www.RenewedbytheSon.com  

Lic.#083982
Reg.#139564

Holly M. Llewelyn, BSHCA
Admissions Director

221 Colrain Road
Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 773-7098ktomaus@yahoo.com



THE GREENFIELD ELK 

www. GreenfieldElks.org 

Greenfield lodge of Elks, No. 1296 
3 Church Street 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
Phone: (413) 774-4909 
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elks1296@comcast.net 
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HELP OUR MEMBERSHIP BY PROPOSING A NEW MEMBER 
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